
4 Seasons Recreational Club 

Meeting Minutes 05/03/2025 

 

Meeting was called to order by Al Schoenborn, President.  Mike Pederson, Vice President and Jenn 

Pritchard, Secretary, were absent.  

 

Secretary’s Report – Minutes from the previous meeting were distributed for review and approved on a 

Bill W/ Rob motion 

 

Treasurer’s Report was approved as read on a Mike S/Bill W motion.  Al presented a proposed budget 

and reviewed future expenditures for buildings and equipment.  

 

Correspondence - We received a thank you from the youth turkey hunters for the use of our building.  

 

Vice President/Equipment Manager – Mike S reported that they have been doing tractor repair and it 

should be done soon.  A garage opener has been installed on the door that didn’t have one.  

 

Trail Boss – Mike S reported that they have finished brushing trails and grading operations will being in 

the next couple of weeks.  May 10th is trail clean up and volunteers are needed.  Lunch will be provided 

to the volunteers by Circle Pines.  Anyone interested in helping is asked to meet at the building for trail 

assignments and be ready to go by 9 a.m.  Mike reviewed our trail signs and made a list of signs that we 

need to order to be compliant with the county handbook requirements.  A motion by Bill W/JP was 

approved to purchase signs  

 

NW Trails – No meeting  

 

Membership Report – Welcome to new members Patrick and Joan Euler and Mike Heffner.  We 

currently have 27 commercial members and 181 family members.  The AWSC is increasing their 

membership dues.  Since a membership to 4 Seasons Rec Club includes a membership to AWSC, a 

Gary/Carrie motion passed to increase our family membership to $30 per year effective July 1.  The cost 

of commercial memberships will remain the same.  

 

Event Coordinator – Leah was absent.  Maria reported that summer raffle tickets have been distributed.  

If you would like some to sell, please contact Maria or a board member.  Meat raffles are May 3, May 17 

and June 7.  If you would like to volunteer to help at a meat raffle, please contact Carrie or a board 

member. The Ladies ATV ride is May 17.  Meet at the club building ready to ride by 10 a.m.  The Open 

House will be held at the Stop-A-Sec on May 24th.  A group of volunteers will be there selling hot dogs 

and brats and providing information about the club.  They will also be selling raffle tickets and you can 

purchase or renew your club membership.  The Tree Stand will be sponsoring several Charcoal Chicken 

events this year and have asked our club to help with the events on June 15, July 26, and August 9. We 

need a minimum of 2-4 volunteers for each of these dates to help cook the chicken.  Proceeds from that 

day will be donated to the club.  Please contact Leah or a board member if you are available to help.  If 

you aren’t able to help, you are invited to attend and enjoy the festivities.  Food and Fun is August 30.  

Everyone is encouraged to help collect door prize donations and donations for raffle boards.  



 

 

Other New Business – Wascott Tourism and Development is increasing their membership dues.  As the 4 

Seasons Rec Club is an associate member, there will be a discussion at their next meeting as to how this 

will impact us.   

 

Next meeting is June 7.  

 

Meeting adjourned on a Bill W/Mike S motion.  

 

Respectfully submitted,  

Doris Youngquist for Secretary Jenn Pritchard 

 

 


